
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 7 APRIL 2005

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

IOS.30/05
REPAIRS TO BACK LANES

The Head of Commercial and Technical Services presented Report CTS.14/05 updating Members on survey work which had been completed to identify Unadopted and Adopted Back Lanes, establish an estimated cost for repairs and provide information on a likely source of funding more repairs.

The Executive on 21 February 2005 (EX.03/05) had approved the virement of £10,000 for improvements to Adopted Back Lanes and it had been agreed that the total funding of £20,000 (including a contribution of £10,000 from the County Council for 2004/05) be used to repair back lanes at Granville Street, Melrose Terrace and Spencer Street.

The Head of Commercial and Technical Services advised that the City Council and the County Council have both agreed to provide match funding of £50,000 each for 2005/06 as one off contributions to be spent on the repair of Adopted Back Lanes.  This funding would be targeted at adopted back lanes set out within the Priority 1 list.  He referred to that list adding that lanes number 125, 72, 3 and 91 had already been completed within financial year 2004/05 and the £100,000 would make a significant impact on improving the reminder of the back lanes within Priority 1 category.

Officers had also carried out an exercise to identify the unadopted back lanes within the City Council area and the cost of improving these lanes.  He asked the Committee to give their view on improvements to these Unadopted Back Lanes and he outlined some options to be considered by Members.  The County Council had stated that they will not be funding the repairs to Unadopted Back Lanes.

In considering the report, Members commented as follows :

(a)
Members welcomed the £100,000 as a positive move forward but expressed concern that as this comprised two one off allocations of £50,000 from the City and the County Councils, it was only a short term solution which could address problems in this year.  This funding could not be seen as a long term strategy for dealing with improvements to Adopted Back Lanes.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive commented that the decisions on prioritisation of funding were political decisions and it would be up to Members to establish corporate priorities for the Council and where improvements to adopted back lanes fitted in with these priorities.

Members proposed that it should be suggested to the Executive that a rolling programme for improvements to Adopted Back Lanes should be considered as part of the budgetary process for 2006/07 onwards and as part of any environmental strategic master plan being developed following the flooding.

(b) A Member queried whether it would be more cost effective to carry out repairs to back lanes in close locations even if they are not within the Priority 1 Schedule.

Mr Battersby advised that this would not necessarily be more cost effective but he was exploring the opportunity to attract packages of funding to improve not just the physical condition of the surface of back lanes, but to include street lighting and to install Alley Gates.  This was being progressed with the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership with the aim of improving the whole infrastructure in certain areas.

(c)
Members referred to the installation of Alley Gates and requested further details.

Mr Battersby advised that he did not have the detailed information on the design of the Gates, the exact areas they would be installed and the maintenance costs.  The matter was being managed through the a Task Group of the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership.   He had arranged for an officer from his Unit to be on that Group and as soon as the detailed information on design, location, and key holders was available, it would be reported back to this Committee.  

In response to a Member’s question about a specific Alley Gate in the Morton Estate he asked the Member to provide him with the exact location and he would investigate the situation, although no commitment could be made as it was being progressed through the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership.

(d)
Members referred to Unadopted Back Lanes and commented that whilst the funding for adopted Back Lanes for 2005/06 was one off funding and there was no rolling programme in place for improvements to Adopted Back Lanes, then there should be no decision at this stage on improvements to Undopted back lanes.

(e)
In response to a Member’s question about how the Adopted Back Lanes were prioritised for improvement, Mr Battersby advised that officers from his Unit had inspected all the lanes and had used a County Council scoring system to access the nature and scale of defects and the infrastructure to establish a priority list.  They had not used the County criteria in relation to the number of vehicles using the lane.

The Lanes within Priority 1 had been re-inspected and it had been established that they remained Priority 1.

RESOLVED – (1) That the information contained in reports CTS.14/05 and the planned actions in relation to Improvements to Adopted Back Lanes be noted.

(2) That the Executive be asked to consider a rolling programme of improvements to Adopted Back Lanes as part of the budgetary process for 2006/07 onwards and also as a priority of any environmental strategic master plan arising from the flooding.

(3) That this Committee considers that in the absence of a rolling programme for improvements to Adopted Back Lanes it is difficult at this stage to consider improvements to Unadopted Back Lanes.







